# 10 Reasons Prove the Watchlist is a Fraud



Richard Lighthouse

10 Reasons Prove the Watchlist is a Fraud Published by Richard Lighthouse at smashwords.com Creative Commons License 4.0, 2019 by Richard Lighthouse. Please acknowledge source.

ISBN: 9780463836729

www.smashwords.com/books/view/938717



Many of my books can be found for FREE at: Apple iBooks, Amazon.com, Lulu.com, Smashwords.com, BarnesandNoble, Google Play, kobo, and other websites.

Original 1A – 10 May 2019 Houston, Texas, U.S.A. Revision 1C - 12 May 2019

10 Reasons Prove the Watchlist is a Fraud

# TABLE OF CONTENTS Chapter 1:

Chapter 2:

Introduction

**Conclusions** 

**Chapter 3:** 

**References** 

### **Abstract**

The Terrorist Watchlist is supposedly used by the National CounterTerrorism Center and the FBI to track global "known or suspected terrorists." Unfortunately, that is a lie. The majority of names on the Watchlist are Targeted Individuals, not terrorists.

The first four reasons:

- 1) In 2012, the State Department did extensive research for each country, estimating the maximum total number of terrorists worldwide at 184,000. This same year, the Terrorist Watchlist, run by the FBI claimed nearly 1 million name records, worldwide. Note that the State Department has thousands of employees that reside in these foreign countries that have access to the local people, local events, and local politics. The FBI has very few, if any, employees located in these countries.
- 2. How is it possible that the FBI has the names, addresses, driver's license information, names of family and friends, etc., while the State Department can only roughly estimate the numbers of "known or suspected" terrorists? The State Department also has access to the same Watchlist so why are the numbers very different? Who is lying and why?

- 3) Non-Investigative Subject (NIS). The FBI uses the term "Non-Investigative Subject" for many people listed on the Watchlist as a "known or suspected terrorist." Why would the FBI claim someone is a "known or supected terrorist" and then not investigate them? Because most of the names on the Watchlist are Targeted Individuals, not terrorists.
- 4) The Department of Justice lied to Federal Judge John Anderson twice, regarding the number of corporations that were given access to the Terrorist Watchlist database. The DOJ's latest answer is about 700 corporations were given access to the Watchlist. The Watchlist database is supposedly classified information, and a security clearance is supposedly required to view it.

## Introduction





Figure 1. Joseph Maguire is the head of the National CounterTerrorism Center, which handles the international names. Charles Kable, Jr is the current head of the Terrorist Screening Center for the FBI. The lists are combined into one Terrorist Watchlist.



Figure 2. Overview of the Targeted Individual Program. This program is an Unacknowledged Special Access Program (USAP), which means that the President and Congress do not know about it. It is illegal. The CIA provides the funding under the Black Budget.

- 1) In 2012, the State Department did extensive research for each country, estimating the maximum total number of terrorists worldwide at 184,000. This same year, the Terrorist Watchlist, run by the FBI had nearly 1 million name records, worldwide. Note that the State Department has thousands of employees that reside in these foreign countries that have access to the local people, local events, and local politics. The FBI has very few, if any, employees located in these countries.
- 2. How does the FBI have names, addresses, driver's license information, names of family and friends, etc., while the State Department can only roughly estimate the numbers of "known or suspected" terrorists? The State Department also has access to the same Watchlist so why are the numbers very different? Who is lying?
- 3) Non-Investigative Subject (NIS). The FBI uses the term "Non-Investigative Subject" for many people listed on the Watchlist as a "known or suspected terrorist." Why would the FBI claim someone is a "known or supected terrorist" and then not investigate them? Because most of the names on the Watchlist are Targeted Individuals, not terrorists.

4) The Department of Justice lied to Federal Judge John Anderson twice, regarding the number of corporations that were given access to the Watchlist database. The DOJ's latest answer is - about 700 corporations were given access to the Watchlist. The Watchlist database is supposedly classified information, and a security clearance is supposedly required to view it.

"To share the private information of citizens and non-citizens with corporations is illegal and outrageous," said Attorney, Nihad Awad.

- 5) The DOJ also added they do not know what other agencies, such as DHS, FBI, CIA, have provided the Watchlist to other corporations. In total, they do not know how many corporations have been given access to this classified information.
- 6) From NBC News in June 2015: "Department of Homeland Security Inspector General report found that the Transportation Security Administration failed to identify 73 aviation employees with active clearance badges with links to terrorism. The people, who were employed by major airlines, airport vendors and other employers, were not identified because TSA is not authorized to receive all terrorism-related information under current inter-agency policies, the <u>report</u> said.

https://www.nbcnews.com/news/us-news/tsa-fails-identify-73-employees-terror-watch-lists-n371601

Why were these people not fired? Because the FBI knows these people are Targeted Individuals, not terrorists. Note that the TSA is not allowed to receive the information, but the same information is given away to 700 major corporations.

7) In 2015, Christopher Piehota, Director of the FBI's Terrorist Screening Center said there are about 40,000 U.S. citizens and legal residents on the Watchlist. In 2016, Democratic Senator Diane Feinstein claims there are only 5000 Americans on the Watchlist. Who's the liar, and why? There is obviously a cover-up involved.

https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/CHRG-113hhrg93366/html/CHRG-113hhrg93366.html

- 8) The Stratfor Corporation in Austin, Texas, was revealed by Wikileaks as a corrupt intelligence organization, using many retired and former CIA, NSA, FBI, and military intelligence people. Not only do they have access to the Watchlist, their employees openly joke about "microwaving peeps." They literally joke about using Directed Energy Weapons on people. These Stratfor emails can be found on wikileaks.org
- 9) CAIR Attorneys have a muslim client, that was placed on the Watchlist as punishment and revenge for his repeated refusal to become a spy for the FBI. The FBI has repeatedly tried to recruit muslims to spy on other Muslim-Americans. He is an American citizen.

https://www.thenation.com/article/how-one-man-refused-spy-fellow-muslims-fbi-and-then-lost-everything/

"If you cannot charge someone with a crime and are not actively investigating them, they shouldn't be on a watch list," a CAIR attorney said. "Either investigate and charge people or

leave them alone."

The federal government cannot simply designate someone as a terrorist, since that violates the due process rights of the Fifth and Fourteenth Amendments of the U.S. Constitution.

10) The Terrorist Screening Center, the agency responsible for determining who is on the Terrorist Watchlist, accepts 98.96 percent of all nominations to the list. Does that seem like they are scrutinizing the nominations or rubber-stamping them? The FBI is anxious to grow the list, because it helps to justify a bigger department budget for next year.



Figure 3. Terrorist Screening Database

Has the government ever admitted to the existence of the program? Indirectly, yes.

Targeted Individual, Richard Cain, was paid millions of dollars by a hospital that was under contract to the U.S. Government, to install illegal implants and track him as a Targeted Individual. The National Institutes for Health (NIH) was involved. The hospital apparently settled out of court and included a gag order.

https://flowofwisdom.com/2015/06/07/richard-cain-implanted-with-nanotechnology-

The CIA and FBI are "behind most, if not all terrorism" - Ted Gunderson, former FBI Chief



Figure 4. How the USAF Tracks Everyone.

### **Conclusions**

This short ebook describes numerous reasons why the Terrorist Watchlist is a fraud and a sham. The FBI's Terrorist Screening Center and the National CounterTerrorism Center must be shut down, as they are UnConstitutional. The vast majority of the names on the Watchlist are Targeted Individuals, not terrorists.

This document is a living document. The author reserves the right to make corrections and changes.

#### References

- 1. Richard Lighthouse, "More Hacking from the Nazi Stasi Academy (NSA)", 2017, smashwords.com and Rlighthouse.com; ISBN: 9781370749720.
- 2. Richard Lighthouse, "NSA & CIA Blocking Distribution of Ebooks," 2017, smashwords.com and Rlighthouse.com; ISBN: 9781370874576.
- 3. Richard Lighthouse, "Installing & Running Detekt: My Experience," 2017, smashwords.com and RLighthouse.com; ISBN: 9781370440542.
- 4. Richard Lighthouse, "Cell Phone Hacking & the Nazi Stasi Academy" 2016, smashwords.com and RLighthouse.com; ISBN: 9781370681594.
- 5. Richard Lighthouse, "Targeted Individuals and the Standard Nomination Form" 2019, smashwords.com and RLighthouse.com.
- 6. Richard Lighthouse, "Estimated Numbers: Targeted Individuals and the Terrorist Watchlist" 2019, smashwords.com and RLighthouse.com.

About: The author holds a Master of Science (M.Sc.) degree in Mechanical Engineering from Stanford University and has previously worked for NASA.

Contact: RLighthouse -at – protonmail dot com

#### Funding:

This research was generously supported with a grant from the Foundation Opposed to Academic Puffery (FOAP).

#### **APPENDIX**

I am a proud government whistleblower – see my ebooks about the criminal acts of the CIA and FBI. Readers are advised that the NSA may be blocking or restricting access to some of my ebooks, especially outside the United States. Readers are further advised that digital tracking tags may have been placed in my ebooks. It may be best to download from Apple iBooks, if possible. Note how slowly the jpg's load into the ebook when viewing. The content of some ebooks may have been altered – still trying to monitor this. If you have tried to contact me, it is possible that emails and phone calls are being blocked RLighthouse –at—protonmail dot com)

Readers are advised to review the website drjudywood.com which provides compelling

evidence about 9-11. <a href="http://drjudywood.com/articles/DEW/StarWarsBeam4.html">http://drjudywood.com/articles/DEW/StarWarsBeam4.html</a> ..... Note Figure 63. Dr Wood spent many years researching this and filed suit against the US Government, along with Dr Morgan Reynolds. Jet fuel does not burn through concrete and steel. The cookie-cutter holes were made by a high-powered laser that rapidly ages material - and turned the concrete and steel into dust in seconds. Note Figure 38(a) here: <a href="http://drjudywood.com/articles/DEW/StarWarsBeam3.html">http://drjudywood.com/articles/DEW/StarWarsBeam3.html</a> ...Watch the steel beam turn into dust while standing vertically. This laser operates at a harmonic of the blinking frequency - which causes rapid aging. Readers are also advised to see the movie "Sirius" by Dr Steven Greer, M.D. It is available for free on Netflix, where it is the #1 documentary, and to watch the youtube videos by the Honorable Paul Hellyer, former Canadian Minister of Defense. He has a book titled, "The Money Mafia."

Also, find my brief educational videos on youtube (Some have been blocked from the search engines).

For more than 6 years, this author has been stalked, harassed, and threatened by US Government agents from the CIA, FBI, and NSA - because of the content of these ebooks. My home has been broken into, repeatedly. In May 2014, my girlfriend was drugged and kidnapped from LaGuardia airport. This is not a joke. My computer, phone, and alarm system have been hacked, including those of my friends and family. It is truly sad and pathetic, these agencies have become criminal organizations. If something happens to me (disappearance, false criminal charges, sudden accident, etc. - my readers can be certain that the FBI and CIA were involved. See my related ebooks identifying the murders of Gary Webb, Michael Hastings, Phil Schneider, William Colby, Dr Eugene Mallove, Stan Meyers, and others. In my opinion, the Council on Foreign Relations (CFR) is behind these criminal acts, with the CIA; David Rockefeller was the CEO and Chairman for many years.



Figure 5. ISBN for the ebook.